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Meeting Minutes
February 3, 2011
I. Meeting opened @ 7:30pm with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity prayer.

II. The Twelve Traditions and Twelve Concepts were read.

III. Officers in attendance



Chairperson:  Ralph L. 

Co- chairperson:  Marty


Secretary:  Robin V.


Treasurer:  Daphne C.


Policy and Procedure: Mike B.
IV. Chairperson Comments

A. Welcomed everyone to the meeting.

B. Reviewed ground rules of cooperation during the meeting.
V. Secretary report 
A. Previous month’s minutes were reviewed and accepted by the body. 
B. Handed in two checks
1.  Downstate Employee Activity Center for the amount of $150.00 – returned deposit for facility use for Convention Committee Fundraising events.

2.  Returned check # 395 from the Washingtonville Post Office due to double payment of post office box in the amount of $48.00

C. Has found that many sub-committees and GSRs in attendance at ASC meetings are NOT turning in written reports. The secretary can not take verbal reports during the meeting for submission into the minutes, therefore all are again reminded to please submit written reports or they will not be included.
D. Reports can be emailed (preferred) prior to or soon after the ASC meeting to DeliaDoxie@aol.com.  Questions or copies of all documents can be requested verbally or by email. 
VI. Treasurer report – Daphne 
A.  Report for the month of February was submitted. Copies of report were available for 
      all GSRs and sub- committees in attendance. Copies can be supplied upon request.
B.  As per the report our balance at the close of February’s meeting was $10,135.11
C.  Clarification was given as to the prudent reserve. As per policy the ASC prudent 

      reserve is in the amount of $3,000.00, any monies over that amount is to be donated

       to the GNYRSC at the end of each ASC meeting.

D.  Questions concerning the Convention Committee start up funds were addressed. Will 
      the money be held in the ASC account? What is the actual amount to be held? The
      body decided to hold the money in the ASC account until the Policy has been

      reviewed where it will be decided. A member stated that the CC start-up funds should
      be in the amount of $5,000.00 not $7,500.00 as has been stated. Current policy states 

      that there is no fiscal amount for the CC.
E.  Clarification concerning post office box payments was requested. Was stated that the

      treasurer should be responsible for payments – not the secretary or other person 

      retrieving the mail.

      F.  Motion to accept report was made and seconded. 
VII. Regional Committee Member report – Aisha

A.  Corrections to verbal report at the ASC in January.

1.  Regional weekend was held January 8-9, 2011 – reported that it was to be held      

     February 11-12, 2011 which is the MARLCNA Convention Workshop.


B.  Regional Inventory Worksheet, that I discussed in January, has not been sent out. Due 
                  to several changes and new concerns the RSC Inventory will start with
                  internal/housecleaning inventory which will be held at the RSC meeting March 12. 


C.  Next RSC weekend the RCMs will discuss ideas to better serve the fellowship at large
                 such as atmosphere and structure at our meetings, new RCM orientation, more 
                 applications of Robert’s Rules of Order, and fiscal responsibility. Hopefully from this 

                 inventory we will have a questionnaire for areas’ input.


D.  At this year’s MARLCNA there will be workshops for Public Information, Helpline, 

                  Meeting List, Policy, Hospitals and Institutions, and Literature.


E.  November motion passed regarding all sub-committee chairpersons, Regional 

                 Delegate, and Regional Delegate Alternates must submit a proposed budget and 12 

                 month calendar at the March RSC meeting. 


F.  Entertainment and Activities Sub-committee now meets the first Monday of each 

                  month at 7:00 pm starting in February.
G.  If anyone has questions they can contact me, 845-783-7088, 
         Aisha@frontiernet.net
VIII. Sub-committee reports 

A. Convention Committee Giveback accountability was requested by the ASC Chairperson. No member was present to give accounting to the body.  Members stated their need to have an accountability of the money spent and all leftover supplies inventory.

B. Entertainment and Activities – Joey , Chairperson – absent, Emerto, E&A Treasurer reported
  1    Event held on January 22, 2011 – Bowling, Middletown Lanes went well – 

        good attendance.
   2.  Next event -  Couples Speaker Jam and Dance on Saturday, March 5, 2011 

        fliers available and distributed.
  4.   Financial report  - Bowling Night


Total money collected



$702.00


Cost of 11 bowling lanes


  550.00



Paid for 3 newcomers



    45.00



Purchased extra pizza



    32.00



Gratuity to waitress



    10.00



Cost of fliers – printing


      5.00


Profit balance




   $60.00


Previous Bank Acct Balance


  $701.24


Current Bank Acct. Balance


  $761.24
5.  Next meeting will be on the second Monday of the month at 7:00 pm
     Paesano’s Pizza, 148 Wickham Ave, Middletown All are welcome to 

                             attend. 

C. Helpline – Barry T., Chairperson 
          1.  Making a new flier for the Helpline to gain support. 
D. Hospitals and Institutions – Mark M., chairperson 
 1.  Met on the second Tuesday in December with 7 members in attendance – 

      need support. Attendance was low due to bad weather
 2   GNYR H&I meeting was cancelled due to bad weather.
 3.  No literature purchase in the past month
 4.  Chairperson requested funds in the amount of $10.00 for printing costs for a 

      flier requesting support.
E. Literature -  Renee H.

1. Gave verbal accounting of the previous month’s report that she was unable to 

      state at the last meeting due to suspension of regular business. Report was 

      included in previous minutes. 

2. Literature sold @ ASC last month 


$891.45
3. Literature purchase  




$633.87 

4. Order copies




        
    10.32
5. Cost of faxing order to the GNYRSO


      1.62

6. Distributed two beginner’s packets to two new meetings in the area.

7. Back Order
IP 11 – Sponsorship

18 month medallions 



8.   Received ten Basic Text books back from the CC Giveback.


9.   Spanish Literature, Large print literature, and Literature Racks are available.


          10.   Received leather book covers which were on back order. 


          11.   IP changes




a.  IP 24 “Hey What’s the Basket for?” has been replaced with IP 24E

                                         “Money Matters”




b.  IP 13 “Youth in Recovery: has been replaced by IP 13A “Young 
                                         Addicts for Young Addicts”




c.  IP 25 “Self Support” has been replaced by IP 28 “Funding NA 

                                         Services”


          12.  Purple Decade Clean key tags were no approved by NAWS and will not be 

                             make or distributed by them.  Regions and Areas can find their own vendors

                             and have them made if they chose. 

F. Meeting List – Mark.- Chairperson

1. Had 1000 copies of the up-dated meeting list printed Total cost = $80.00 plus 100 copies of the mobile phone announcement and NA Way order form at a cost of $13.83 

2. Changes to meeting list
a.  Removed Policy meeting place because there is no meeting

     place listed currently.
b  All meetings that have been meeting at the Clubhouse in

    Monticello have been moved to the Ted Stoeble Recreation 

    Center/Ambulance Corp, 24 Jefferson St., Monticello (where 

    Back to Basics meets) due to a lack of heat and water in the 

    Clubhouse building. Meeetings  include: Keep Coming Back, 

    Mid-day Break, Living Miracles, Time for a Change, and 

    Saturday Night Live.
c.  For the Younger Crowd on Monday afternoons has been 

     removed from list
3. GNYR and NAWS web sites are updated 
4. Body is reminded to either discard or make changes to older meeting lists so that we can ensure complete information to the newcomer. 

5. I found out that since the New GNYR web-site came out a month or two ago, I can not edit the GNYR Events calendar for the Open Arms Area. Open Arms Area Events should be emailed to: secretary@newyorkna.net
6. Requested that any changes or additions to the meeting list be hand written on a list and submitted to him.
7. The NA Way periodical will no longer be mailed to the ASC automatically for each group or to individuals. Any person can subscribe to www.na.org/subscribe  or the form in the October NA Way can be filled out and mailed in (copies were provided). Meeting List Chairperson will request that 65 copies be mailed to the OAASC for each group on our meeting list. 

G. Policy & Procedure – Mike B.
           1.  Attempted to schedule three different meetings over the past month but 
                 all needed to be postponed due to inclement weather. 


2.  St. Anne’s Church in Washingtonville has been contacted requesting a 

                 meeting space monthly for this committee – will give an update at next 

                 ASC meeting.

3.  I will update the policy according to a motion log that has been 

                 relinquished. 


4.  Please spread the word to meetings in our area about next month’s 

                 ASC meeting where I will present a list of motions to each GSR for 

                 policy changes and updates. It is crucial to have groups participate in 

                 these votes.

H. Public Information – Laura V., Chairperson 
1.  Attendance was low in November and December but we are back on 

     track as of our January meeting.
2.  Finishing up our Public Service Announcement and stuffing follow-up 

     envelopes for the Orange and Dutchess County School Districts.

3.  We also have been doing a team poster drive placing posters in libraries 

      and making sure they  have a Basic Text and updated meeting lists 

      available.

4.  We can always use more support – all are welcome. 

H. Website – Ron T., chairperson – absent – report submitted via email.
1. added the area minutes and some info about NA like the pamphlets,   

    Information about NA, Membership Survey etc. 
2. going to add a place for professionals if they choose to visit our site. 
3. researching other NA websites of other areas across the country and 
    adapting ideas for us. 
4. can also post our books, the basic text, how & why etc. like other NA 
    websites do which we think is a good idea. If the GSRs don’t want it we
    will scrap it. 
5. It was brought to our attention of some mistakes on the site which were

    corrected. Please visit the site, we need your support and ideas 
6. requesting  copies of previous Area Minutes from July 2010 back to
    January 2010 or going back further, we would like a copy via email so we
    can post it on the site.
7. Member suggested that the website chairperson should be submitting 

    ASC events to the RSC website as per policy.
I.    Hospitality – Hassina
               1.  No written report

IX. Old Business

A. Open commitments
1. Co-secretary 
2. Co-treasurer
3. Speaker Exchange/Homebound/Outreach Chairperson
   B.  Tabled Motions   Q=26

         1.  That this area does not hold a convention for at least a three year period.

              Intent: to give this area an opportunity to re-unite as an area and to keep 

              focus on what our primary purpose as an Area Service Committee is. 

             Author: Marty C. – Innervisions GSR, Second – John M. – Outreach GSR  

             Result: 9/11/3 - failed .

X. New Business

A. Nominations

1. ASC Co-chairperson – Marty C. – qualifications stated –  elected into this position. 
2. Alternate Regional Committee Member (RCM) Janette –volunteered for this position. – qualifications stated – voting result = passed unanimously.

B. Motions  Voting Quorum = 25
1. To have the Open Arms Area request 50 subscriptions of the NA Way periodical to be sent to the ASC post office box.  Intent: To get copies of the periodical to our groups  Author: Mark H. – Meeting List Chairperson, Second – Kelly R. – Last Chance GSR  Amendment: to request enough copies so that each group in the area is able to receive one copy totaling 65.  Result:  24/1/0 passed
2. To create an Area Welcoming Committee who’s responsibility would be to welcome new GSRs and inform them about how the ASC works. This committee will meet one half hour prior to the ASC meeting.  Minimum requirement for chairperson would be three years of continuous clean time, one year of ASC experience, and a working knowledge of the 12 steps and 12 traditions.  Intent: to inform new and current GSRs of what the GSRs’ responsibilities are and to familiarize them to the ASC policy (which will be distributed to each new GSR). Author: Mike B. – Policy Chairperson, Second – Kevin B. – Illness in Recovery GSR.  Amendment: A member of the policy committee will handle this until a chairperson is elected. If a GSR takes this commitment they will not lose their GSR position or vote.  Result:  Q = 23   23/1/0  passed
     C.   Discussion concerning Giveback



1.  Member stated that obtaining accountability of the money and supplies

                             inventory concerning the giveback should be the responsibility of the 

                             ASC Administrative Body to gather information as to how to proceed 

                             with this issue. AC Chairperson volunteered to contact the GNYRSC 

                             for information on how this issue should be handled. 



2.  ASC Chairperson stated that we as the ASC body have a responsibility 

                             to the groups to attempt to recover the money and supplies or receive 

                             accountability.



3.  Discussion on who should be accountable for the money and supplies 

                             inventory.  Questioned whether this person(s) should be the  

                             Convention Committee Chairperson, Treasurer and/or the person who 

                             received the money  



4.  Member stated that the ASC and the groups should be the final 
                             decision makers as to how to proceed. 



5.  Member stated that this money was given as a mistake by all involved 

                             and should be let go.



6.  Member suggested that all GSRs go back to their groups and discuss 

                             this issue and return to the ASC meeting in March with motions and 

                             suggestions on how to or whether to proceed. 

XI. Group Reports 
Twenty-five GSRs in attendance with twenty reports submitted.
A. Change or Die  GSR: Ralph P.  Celebrations:  Victor H. – 20 yrs Donation: $80.00 Group will be holding a 25th year group anniversary celebration in June.
B. Freedom from Bondage  GSR: none – Ann C. reporting Celebrations: none           Donation: none  Group is in need of trusted servants to fill positions; GSR, Secretary, Treasurer, and coffeemaker. 

C. Innervisions  GSR: Laura S. Celebrations: Jerry L. – 22 yrs  Donation $53.00 donated directly to the RSC
D. Keys to Success GSR: Sal D.  Celebrations: none Donation: $10.00 
E. Kickin’ It Live (Gut level)  GSR: Jennifer J.  Celebrations:  Nicole – 2 yrs, Iona – 10 yrs  Donation: $25.00 

F. Kick It   GSR: Kenny F.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $41.00
G. Last Chance  GSR: Kelly R. (new)  Celebrations: none  Donation: none

H. Man Up  GSR: Rob  Celebrations: none  Donation: none  
I. Mid-day Break GSR: Flavio L.   Celebrations: Greg – 18 yrs, Ann – 19 yrs    Donation: $5.00  Needs support Group moved to a new location – see Meeting List report.
J. Recovery by the River  GSR: James T.  Celebrations: Lexi - 19 yrs, Barry T. – 9 yrs Donation:  none
K. Recovery in the Afternoon GSR: Joel B.  Celebrations: none  Donation: 
      New Meeting - Need support
L. Reflections  GSR: Cory M.  Celebrations:  Wanda – 23 yrs  Donation: $8.00 Group 

      needs speakers and trusted servants.

M.  Saturday Morning Awakenings GSR: Adrian B.  Celebrations: Elaine – 3 yrs, Terry

      – 15 yrs  Donation: $2.00  Group is holding a 10th year group anniversary 

      celebration on February 12.
N.  Saturday Night Fever GSR: Allison  Celebrations: None Donation:  None  Group is 

      in need of support.  
O.  Some are Sicker Than Others  GSR: Barry T.  Celebrations: Lawrence – 5 yrs  
     Donation: $2.00 

P.  Steps on Sunday  GSR: Ann  Celebrations: none  Donation: none  
Q.  Turn It Over   GSR: Fred J.  Celebrations:  Dave M. – 22 yrs  Donation  $6.00

      Needs support – low attendance.
R.  Up Front  GSR: Ray L.  Celebrations: none  Donation: $18.40 needs trusted 

      servants
S.  Wednesday Night Newcomers  GSR: Howard R.  Celebrations: none Donation: 
      $10.75
T.  Youth in Recovery  GSR: Mike G.  Celebrations: Donation: $0.00. Desperately 

      needs support and trusted servants – treasurer and possibly a new GSR.  

XII. Closing 9:25












